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March 27, 2018 
 
Edward Hayes 
Wallis Road Properties, LLC 
105 Bartlett Road 
Portsmouth, NH 03801 
 
Subject Site: Rye – Former Rand Lumber Company, 511 Wallis Road  
   DES Site #198604301, SITEEVAL Project #34669 
 

Groundwater Evaluation Work Scope, prepared by GeoInsight, Inc., dated 
February 6, 2018 (Activity #254448) 

 
Dear Mr. Hayes: 
 
The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) has reviewed the subject 
document and other information in our files regarding the referenced site. Based on our review of the 
existing information, NHDES has the following comments: 
 

1. NHDES concurs with your consultant’s recommended sampling and analytical program. 
Please direct your consultant to complete the recommended sampling between March and 
April 2018 at a time of high water table when the sumps are likely to contain groundwater. 
The samples shall be submitted for laboratory analysis of the parameters outlined in the 
subject work scope. 

 
2. A standard groundwater data submittal is due within 45 days of completing the sampling. 

The submittal shall include a tabulated summary of analytical results (for analytes detected 
above the laboratory method detection limits), a description of the sampling conducted, a site 
plan showing sampling locations, and laboratory data sheets. If field conditions (i.e., low 
water table) do not allow for the collection of the recommended samples between March and 
April 2018, please notify the undersigned via email no later than May 15, 2018. 

 
3. NHDES will provide guidance on the need for further investigation, corrective actions, or 

closure of this project after we have reviewed the data submittal. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding this letter. 
       
Sincerely, 

 
Todd Piskovitz, P.G. 
Oil Remediation and Compliance Bureau 
Tel: (603) 271-2490  
Email: Todd.Piskovitz@des.nh.gov 
 
ec: Margaret Bastien, P.E., ORCB 
 Erin Holmes, P.E., ORCB 
 Rye Health Officer 

Brian D. Kisiel, P.G., GeoInsight, Inc. 
Route/ec:  Jennifer A. Marts, P.G., ORCB 


